
language program. A pro-
posed plan of action has
been distributed to ail inter-
ested parents, teachers and
community groups. TheY
have been asked to comment,
for example, on training for
teachers and on learning
materials. The government of
Ontario wiIl then draft a new
heritage language instruction
bill.

Another govemment ini-
tiative is a heritage language
institute in western Canada
which will enhance the teach-
ing of heritage languages and
develop Canadian-oriented
teaching materials. The Cana-
dian government is also
exploring the possibilîty of a
complementary initiative in
Quebec.

This national strategy
also includes a major na-
tional conference on heritage

languages to be hosted by
the Ontario Institute for Stud-
les in Education ln January
1988. The conference wilI
explore such issues as cur-
riculum development, teacher
training and Canadian-
Produced materials.

In some parts of Canada,
ethnic groups represent a
Significant minority. Out-of-
school classes are not con-
sidered enough. Speakers at
a 1985 conterence entitled
Multicultural Education: A
Partnership outlined somne of
the special programs avail-
able across Canada. For
example, in 1974, English-
Ukraînian bilingual classes
were established in Edmon-
torVs two school systemrs in
the western province of AI-

berta. Other Alberta ethno-
cultural groups joined the
movement and today instruc-
tion in many subjects is
provided in eight languages:
English, French, Ukrainian,
German, Hebrew, Cree, Ara-
bic and Chinese (Mandarin).

Conference speakers
pointed out that classes in
another western province,
Manitoba, are conducted in
English, French, Ukrainian,
German and Hebrew. There
are trilingual programs in
some centres where Ukrai-
nian and French are both
taught as second languages.
In Toronto, there is a Chi-
nese-Canadian, bilingual,
bicultural school program.

Canada's concern with
Imulticultural education con-
jtinues beyond elementary
Iand secondary school. The

Canadian government has

also assisted Canadian uni-
versities and ethnic commu-
nities in establishing il aca-
demic chairs in multicultural
studios. The most recent
additions were a chair in
Estonian Studios at the Uni-
verslity of Toronto and a chair
of Punlabi Language, Liter-
ature and Sikh Studios at
the University of British
Columbia.

Those interested In ap-
plying the principles of multi-
culturalismn in the workplace
may obtain advanced training
and resource materials at the
new Institute of Multicultural
,Resourco Developmnent, soon
to be housed in Calgary,
Alberta. The institute wilI be
tunded by both the Alberta
and Canadian governments.


